

Town of Bakersfield
Select Board Meeting
July 23,2018

Present

David Ovitt	David Houston	Lance Lawyer
Josh Goss	Mac Newett	Tom Oliver
Linda McCall	Pat DeBevec	Lisa Menard
Donna Paquette	Martha Kirkpatrick	Clifton Kirkpatrick
Steven Maynard	Justin Roque	Danny Hale

Lance brought the meeting to order, minutes from last meeting were read and accepted.

Amendment to June 25th minutes.

It was noted that Abby requested permission to transfer money from the Bridge and New equipment fund and approved. Minutes from meeting excluded Bridge account. Minutes from the meeting should have read **Permission to borrow Money from the Bridge and Equipment Fund.**

Warrants

Warrants were review and signed

Select Board	17-2018	\$3853.77
Road	7&8-2018	\$17,277.50
Road	8A-2018	\$240.00

Pat asked for clarification on new regulation that you can't have one person as both Auditor and Trustee Pat will submit resignation as a trustee.

She also mentioned Wendy Cobb would like to be appointed as a trustee for the Library. She was asked to submit a written recommendation for the appointment and an official letter of resignation from former Trustee.

Linda McCall inquired about future for speed limit for Rt 36. Since this is in the early planning stage information is not available yet.

Justin Rocque was present with Danny Hale from the ATV Association to discuss the ongoing enforcement issues with ATV's. prior issues discussed were signage issues and enforcement. Signage issues have been implemented by enforcement still seems to be an issue.

Danny discussed enforcement projects in other counties and how they seem to be effective and their hopes to expand to other areas.

Suggestions on getting a Sherriff, reducing speed in residential areas and proper signage on trail.

Additional research is needed by Justin and Jeff to help resolve the issues.

Tom Oliver was present to introduce himself as a candidate for Sherriff. Tom explained how the Sheriff's office is funded.

Lance asked to get a quote for limited services.

Tom also explained how they had a program with the ATV club and reasons it was unsuccessful.

Darren Ovitt was present he asked if there was a way the road crew could look at the way his road is crowned. Mac will take a look.

Lance stated he is a Member of the Rural Development and Growth Committee and so are the select board members.

Jaimie Curtis has submitted a preliminary business proposal to construct a building on his property.

David Ovitt stated he thought before this could be reviewed we needed to check with the Zoning Administrator. A Rural Development meeting will be scheduled for 7PM on July 30th to meet with Jaimie and clarify his plans. Darlene will be asked to be present.

Josh noted they had removed playground equipment at the school and asked for suggestions to dispose of it.

Josh motioned to adjourn the meeting and Lance seconded it